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April 10, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that authorizes the King County Executive to enter into a loan agreement with the Washington State Department of Ecology for State Revolving Fund (SRF) loan financing of the Rainier Valley Wet Weather Storage project. This project will benefit the public by protecting water quality in our region, and the loan will reduce costs to ratepayers.

The legislation authorizes the execution of an SRF loan agreement in the amount of $21,074,263 for the Rainier Valley Wet Weather Storage project. The loan agreement carries an interest rate of 2.0 percent with a twenty-year term. 

Specifically, execution of the SRF loan agreement as authorized by the ordinance will accomplish the following:
 
· This low-interest loan will save King County ratepayers $10,892,995 in interest expense ($5,292,881 net present value) compared to 30-year conventional bond financing.
· The loan will provide funding for the construction phase of this combined sewer overflow (CSO) project that will control overflows into the Duwamish River as required under King County’s federal CSO consent decree. 
· This project involves construction of facilities to divert CSO flows to a pipeline with available capacity during heavy storm events.
· This project also includes construction of a storage tank at the intersection of S. Hanford Street and S. 27th Avenue that will prevent CSO flows from reaching the Duwamish River at that location.


The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
 
· The legislation furthers the King County’s Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship by utilizing a low-interest loan that benefits our ratepayers by keeping our rates low. 
· The project furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of environmental sustainability by protecting and restoring water quality.

In designing the project that is the subject of the SRF loan in the proposed ordinance, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged neighbors near the project through surveys, community meetings, and interviews. DNRP incorporated community input into the siting, landscaping, street improvements, and updated design work for the project.

Thank you for considering this ordinance. This important legislation will save King County ratepayers money and protect water quality in our region.

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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